

★:九龍長沙灣壞杯街111號擎大廣場12字樓A至 Unit A, 12/F, Kings Tower, 111 King Lam Street, Cheung Sha Wan, Kowloon, Hong Kong

①: (852) 3151 0400 ②: www.cemhk.org.hk (B): (852) 2735 8290

: info@cemhk.org.hk



Cambodia
Lisa & Joseph Ng
Prayer Letter (66)
July 2020

Dear Family and friends,

Greetings from Calgary, Canada! We have been here since March before the lockdown in Canada. Staying home except going for walks around our neighborhood gives us more time to read God's word and pray. Occasionally we see our sons and grandchildren. Because of social distancing, we are cautious not to hug and kiss them!!

The world is and will be very different during and after the pandemic. It is only God's love and faithfulness remain the same. "Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, today, and forever." (Hebrews 13:8) So we need to come to God with boldness and trust Him because He is still in control of all that is happening in this world. "And we know that all things work together for good to those who love God, to those who are called according to His purpose." (Romans 8:28) Therefore we need to love Him by doing what He wants us to do.

Thank you so much for supporting us and our ministry through your giving, prayers and concerns. Please continue to praise Him and pray for our requests:

Praise items:

- Starting in July the Living Stone Church in Phnom Penh reopened for worship. According to the District Chief, there is a limit of 10 people gathering together. Pastor Phalla organized three services on Sunday morning and one youth meeting in the afternoon.
- We have been able to pray with our staff in Cambodia four days a week at the same time. We feel closer with each other.
- Living with Lydia, our daughter and her husband, Patrick gives us more time to talk and share about life. She was temporarily laid off from work for about two months. This is to make up the time while she was away in boarding school when she was 10 years old.

Prayer items:

- There are 2 sisters, Tiri and Tiran in our Living Stone Church who are not well. Tiri was baptized in Jan 2020.
- We heard that 15 international schools may reopen in August. The Department of Education will evaluate their facilities before making the final approval. As for the government schools they will reopen in November after the Water Festival.
- For our Sonlight Kindergarten, we would like to reopen as soon as possible.
- We are planning to return to Cambodia in mid-September. The Cambodia government requires foreigners to carry travel insurance which will pay up to US\$50,000 and US\$3,000 to carry with them for medical needs for Covid 19 related matters.

Thank you so much! We would love to hear from you and connect with you.

In His service,
Joseph and Liza Ng